KC Metro Blue Knights
March 18, 2018
The meeting was called to order by President Bill Evans.

Bill reported the he and Mike Berry attended a meeting with City Union Mission.  He reported that they are no longer working with Harley Davidson for the ride.  The ride will start at the mission and end up in Belton at a motorcycle museum.  It will be held Saturday June 9th.

Richard Weidemeyer moved to give $100.00 to City Union Mission for a Sponsorship.  Motion was seconded, Passed.

There will be a board meeting on April 11@ 7:00 pm at Bill’s house.

The Mid-West Regional Conference is in Bismarck ND.  Several are undecided about attending.

The April meeting will be on April 15th.  Please plan on attending Shane Stamm’s, our Chaplin’s church, Open Door Bible Baptist Church for services at 11:00 am.  The church is located at 4300 NE Parvin Road, Kansas City, MO 64117.  Following the service, Shane will ask a blessing on our bikes.  We will then ride over to The Alamo Restaurant for lunch and meeting.  If there is bad weather, the service, blessing and ride will be postponed until the May 20th meeting.

Vice President: Jerry Oliver reported that he is checking into seeing if he can put a notice in the KCPD Daily Informant and or the Retiree’s notification about the Blue Knights recruitment.

Secretary:  Al Pearson, No report

Treasurer: Al Pearson. The badge that was order is being shipped.  Only deposit was from last month’s 50/50 and paid the bill for the Mail box rental. We have approximately $7300.00 in the bank

Road Captain: Terry Allen, May 5th Jefferson City Memorial Ride.  May 7th, he is planning on taking a ride to the Southwest.  Anyone wanting to go for about a week,  let Terry know.
March 24th, there is a ride to Walbash Bar-B Que in Excelsior Springs.  This is a rain or shine meeting.  If it is raining, come anyway and cage it.  If it is riding weather, we will meet at the Quick Trip at Parvin Rd and 435 Hwy.  Kick stands up 11:00 or Meet us there at 11:30.  April’s ride is to Jamesport.

Safety Officer:  Stan Rogers, There is a recall on the 2014-2018 Ford Fusion and Lincoln MKZ .  The steering wheel is coming off while the car is moving.  If you know someone that has either one of these cars, be sure to let them know.

Good of the order:
It is good to have Charles Harvey back with the group.  Also the news of Vernon Scoville passing was in error, it was Eugene Scoville from KCPD that passed.  Glad you are still with us Vernon.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by

Laura Harmon, Assistant to Secretary Al Pearson
